

PU/2025/139

July 29, 2025

Circular

Dear Students

Subject: Unauthorized Notifications or Communications

Greetings from Presidency University!

It has come to our notice that certain individuals, agencies, associations, or groups are sending notifications and messages to students regarding fee payments, placements, donations, and other matters without any approval from the competent authority of the University.

All students are hereby informed that official communications from the University are shared only through the University website or Linways portal. The University does not send or approve any messages through WhatsApp or any other unofficial platforms.

Our University uses a secure ERP system that promptly sends all official circulars, notifications, and announcements. We do not authorize or support any external associations, groups, or individuals to send messages or notifications on behalf of the University.

Please note:

- 1. All fee payment notifications are sent only via the ERP system.
- 2. Payments must be made online through the Linways portal only.
- 3. Do not respond to or act upon any payment requests, placement offers, or donation appeals from unofficial sources.
- 4. In case of any doubt or suspicious messages, students must verify the information with the Registrar's Office before proceeding.

Students are strongly advised not to fall prey to fake placement promises or payment requests from unauthorized sources.

Registrar

egistrar